PRO Field Trip to GA Aquarium - Spring 2008
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The Public Relations Organization took a field trip to the Georgia Aquarium April 17, 2008 to visit the Georgia Aquarium in nearby Atlanta. PRO was able to borrow a JSU academic van, and 5 students and two faculty members left the university at 6 am Jacksonsonville time (CST) Thursday morning to try and "beat the traffic" into Atlanta. The trip up there was successful , as traffic was light until they hit the city, and they were able to meet Ashley Payne, a PR Specialist for the aquarium, as scheduled at 9:30 am (EST). The trip was a huge success, as the group was lead on a behind-the-scenes tour, enterring the aquarium a half hour before it opened for the public. The tour guide, Ashley, stayed with the group for about an hour and a half, and then the group dispersed to investigate parts of the five sections within the aquaium that they had not visiited during the guided tour. After leaving the aquarium, the group visited The Varsity, a famous eatery adjacent to Georgia Tech University, before returning to Jacksonville.

PRO Aquarium Tour - April 17, 2008
Here is a short visual encapsulation of the experience that the Public Relations Organization students and faculty had that day....those four women on the left smiling, aren't they? Yes. Stacy , Cristina, Beth Anne, and Leslie were enjoying themselves, if that photo is any indication. In the second photo, our PR Specialist and special tour guide Ashley Payne (far left) was treating us to an outdoor experience as we toured the Aquarium, and we were lucky enough to catch the sea lions during feeding time. They are very smart creatures. In the third photo, that is me, Dr. Hedrick, captured while viewing one of the attractions...perhaps the jelly fish, the sea otters, or the whale shark exhibit.

The students told me that the fourth photo was taken on the van ride home...at a moment in time when some of the students were convinced we would get into an accident. NO, all the urban myths about how terrible the drivers are in the big city are over-exagerrated...you can tell I am from one. And YES, we did get lost for a little while there (I hate to admit it, because I was driving...I knew we should have just returned back the same route we came in on). We didn't have any GPS device, yet we still managed to return to Jacksonville in one piece...and the van actually got close to 20 miles per gallon...which was really a pleasant surprise!
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PRO at The Varsity
The students were insistent that we visit the "world famous" The Varsity for lunch after leaving the aquarium. The highlight, as you can plainly see, is the free hat which you can ask for...Iguess Burger King has been "one-upped" as far as hat promotion goes...these were definitely better than the cardboard crown you get there. Of course, it kind of felt funny wearing the same hat that the employees who do maintenance on the tables wear. Personally the place was a bit over-rated, as while it had the novelty appeal, the low prices were equitable to the smaller portions that we got there. Eating in Atlanta is a lot more expensive than eating in Jacksonville, Alabama, if that was any indication. Yeah, it's the world's largest drive-in restaurant...but aren't drive-ins kind of old hat (no pun intended).
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